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Thomas Humphreys 
 
request-934509-80ad3f86@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
Dear Mr. Humphreys 
 
Re: Freedom of Information Request Reference: 8033 
 
Thank you for your request for information of 9 January 2023.  It was received by Ribble 
Valley Borough Council (“the Council”) on 9 January 2023 has been dealt with under the 
terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (“the Act). 
 
Your enquiry 
 
Please send me … 
 
A full organisational chart, including all departments, job titles, and clearly showing line 
manager names of everyone in your Property/Regeneration / Capital Works & Asset 
Departments . Specifically, the names of the people in the below positions or the equivalent. 
 
• Director of Property 
 
• Director of Regeneration 
 
• Assistant Directors of Assets & Property, Regeneration 
 
• Head of Property 
 
• Head of Asset Management 
 
• Head of Regeneration 
 
• Head of Capital Works 
 
• Head of Development 
 
• Head of Planning 
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With regard to your enquiry, we would respond as follows: 
 
The information you have requested is available on the Council’s website 
 
Organisational Chart – Ribble Valley Borough Council 
 
If you have, any queries about this email please feel free to contact us at the above email 
address. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service, you have received in relation to your request and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review of our decision you should write to  
 
Head of Legal and Democratic Services  
Ribble Valley Borough Council  
Council Offices  
Church Walk  
Clitheroe  
Lancashire  
BB7 2RA. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner’s Office 
cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by 
Ribble Valley Borough Council. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
THE FOI TEAM 


